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Important Information

September 13th: Progress Report grades due
September 16th: Progress Reports go home

Reminders

September 9
Grandparents Breakfast 7:15am

Book Fair Begins

September 10
Open House 5:30-7:30pm

FFA Meeting 7pm 
at Fulshear High School

September 12
TSA Information Meeting

4:30-5pm  (parents are welcome)

September 19
Washington DC Meeting 6pm

September 20
Back to School Dance 4-6pm

October 18
Photos (during PE)

Athletics

Teacher & Staff Shout Outs
We are always hearing from parents about the 
wonderful things' teachers are doing in our 
classrooms and for our Chargers. Because of this, 
we wanted to add a way for those compliments to 
be shared with our teachers and staff.
If you would like to give a “shout out” to one of 
our Leaman Jr. High teachers and staff, please click 
the link below.
https://bit.ly/2ZlCArC

Open House 
September 10th - 5:30 - 7:30pm. 

Meet your student’s teacher, chat with them and 
learn more about your student's day, come and go 
as needed. 

Football Games: 
8th Grade: @ Briscoe  

4:00/5:30pm Scrimmage

7th Grade:  Home vs Briscoe  
4:00/5:30pm Scrimmage

Volleyball Games: 
8th Grade: Home vs Briscoe  

5:00/6:15pm

7th Grade:  Home vs Briscoe 
5:00/6:15pm

Last chance to purchase the 
Sport Meal Package

Cut off is Midnight Friday, 9/6

https://bit.ly/2ZlCArC


New  

Information  

This Week



Marilyn Zepeda

Nominated by: Mrs. Pruitt

Christian Jackson

Nominated by: Mrs. Lewis

Each group will get a photo with Mr. Semmler and the story will be put on the Leaman Facebook page.







Dear Parents and Families:  
 
Reading increases knowledge and vocabulary, 
lowers stress, and supports your child’s emotional 
growth. But perhaps the best benefit is the lasting 
bond you create with your child when you read 
with them. 
 
Visit the Book Fair with your child to discover new 
books together! 
 
Save the date! 

Book Fair dates: September 9 – September 13 

 

Shopping hours: School Day Hours 

 

Special activities: Open House: Sept. 10 from 5:30 – 7:30 

 
NEW In-School and Online Shopping Options! With Book Fair eWallet, a 
safe and convenient digital payment account, your student can shop the 
Fair cash-free! And if you’re not able to attend the Fair, try our new online 
shopping option. We’ve partnered with The Scholastic Store™ to offer over 
6,000 products that ship direct to your home (with free shipping on orders 

of $25 or more)! Visit our homepage to access eWallet or shop online.  
https://bookfairs.scholastic.com/bf/leamanjh 

 
We look forward to seeing you and your family at our Book Fair!  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Michael Semmler 
Principal 
 
Dean Leaman Jr. High School 
 

https://bookfairs.scholastic.com/bf/leamanjh


Charger Spirit Yard Sign 

Order Form 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTIVITIES AVAILABLE: 

CHEER, PEP SQUAD, DANCE, VOLLEYBALL, FOOTBALL, BASKETBALL, TRACK, TENNIS, CROSS COUNTRY,  

UIL ACADEMICS, BAND, CHOIR, ORCHESTRA, THEATER ARTS, COLOR GUARD, STUDENT COUNCIL NJHS,  

TSA-TECHNOLOGY & STUDENT ASSOCIATION 

 

STUDENT NAME: ______________________________  GRADE: ________________ 

Advisory Teacher Name: ________________________ 

Parent name: _________________________________  Cash  _____________ 

Parent email: _________________________________  Check # _____________ 

Parent phone: ________________________________  Delivered _____________ 

**Make checks payable to DLJH Activity Fund #7** 

-Turn form and money in to the Leaman JH front office or Coach Megan Tyler. 

 

Receipt - Charger Spirit Yard Sign 

Date: _________________________ 

Sold to: _______________________ 

Sold by: Leaman Cheerleaders 

Quantity: _______ 

Names: ________________________ 

Yard signs will be delivered to the student during advisory period. 

Item/Activity     Quantity  Total______________ 

Blank with Activity: $25 each 

Activity: __________________________ ________  $_________________ 

  

Item/Activity     Quantity  Total______________ 

Name with Activity: $30 each 

Name: ___________________________ 

Activity: __________________________ ________  $_________________ 

  





2019-20 Club ’16  
 
Dear Parents and Students of Leaman Junior High, 
 
Club ’16 is a parent-run (non-school sponsored) organization, which organizes and holds dances off 
campus.  We encourage attendance to all school dances; however, Club ’16 is just another way to 
supplement with even more activities.  We feel parent involvement is essential for the success of Club 
’16.  The dances are planned and chaperoned by parent volunteers.  A DJ is hired for the dances, 
along with food and drinks being provided. There will also be door prizes given away through each 
evening! 
 
If you choose for your child to join Club ’16, you and your child will be agreeing to the guidelines and 
rules of conduct on the following pages. 
 
This year, the membership fee is $120.00 per student.  All checks should be made payable to 
Club ’16.  This fee is to cover the costs associated with each dance and will be used in its entirety for 
this year’s scheduled dances.  The fee must be paid in full.  There are no prorated or partial 
payments accepted.  Your payment, membership form and waiver, are due by October 1, 2019. 
Please return payment, membership form, and waiver to the front office in an envelope labeled     
Club ’16.    
 
Our dates and locations are subject to change, but we do our best to keep the planned schedule.  We 
try to schedule events, so that they do not conflict with school related activities.  
 
Fall Dance  October 4th  7-9:30pm Halloween Theme (Swinging Door) 
      
Winter Dance      January 31st   7-9:30pm Western Theme (Swinging Door) 
 
Spring Formal April 4th  7-9:30pm   Formal  (TBD)  
 
In order to make Club ’16 a success, parent participation is important.  Chaperones are needed at 
each event.  In addition, we will hold a planning meeting before each event to ensure the kids have a 
great time!  Please offer to volunteer your time on the registration form. 
 
We want to thank Swinging Door for being so flexible and excited to work with Club ’16 on these 
events! 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Terrie Ward 
terrieward@sbcglobal.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Email Terrie Ward for the
Full Registration Form

terrieward@sbcglobal.net









Ongoing 
Information/

Notices







Attention parents of 8th graders:  

Registration is still open for the
2020 Washington DC/Philadelphia/New York City trip.

There will be a parent meeting on
September 19th at 6:00 pm (Room 1308).

This meeting is for those who are interested in 

registering for the trip.  
Those who have already registered, do not need to attend

Contact Coach Walters with questions  
twalters@lcisd.org.

mailto:twalters@lcisd.org


Update from FFA

• FFA dues are $25.00. 

• The first meeting is Sept 10th at the Fulshear 

Cafeteria at 7:00pm

• ONLY Ag students can be FFA members. 

• 3rd -7th Grade can be Jr. FFA members.  They 

are only allowed to show livestock at this 

time.

Contact Ms. Moss with questions

laura.moss@lcisd.org

mailto:laura.moss@lcisd.org


Canva

Canvas is our district’s Learning Management System. Communications and information can be shared through  

this tool. Follow these 3 easy steps to ensure you are kept up-to-date with your student’s education.

Sign in and set your password.

A checklist is below. Need further  

assistance?

1st Time Parent Login to Canvas:

□ Make sure you have a valid email in Skyward

□ Open the Canvas login page

□ Select “Forgot Password”

□ Go to your email account

□ Open the email from Canvas and create a  

new password

□ Login to Canvas with email address and new  

password

Set Notifications/Add Cell Number

• Notification Settings to turn on:  

Announcements and Conversations

Need further assistance? Check out these  

resources: bit.ly/canvaslcisd

Stay Connected
Download the Canvas app for your phone.

https://goo.gl/uE67H https://goo.gl/XK1ebi

Parenting Help for Canvas

bit.ly/canvaslcisd
https://goo.gl/uE67HM
https://goo.gl/XK1ebi


No  

Fountain Drinks

Reminder:
All lunches brought in  

from outside restaurants 
and include a drink, must 

be in a clear spill proof
bottle.

Fountain drinks are
not allowed.



Welcome to Leaman!

Frequently Asked Questions

Attendance
Sarah Marino: sarah.strawther@lcisd.org 
Excuses for absences must be submitted  
within 10 days of the absence. These can  
be e-mailed, faxed, or dropped off in the  

attendance office.

Behavior Expectations
Students follow the P.R.I.D.E. matrix for  
expected behaviors. The LCISD student  

code of conduct can be found in the  
LCISD Secondary handbook at this link:  

http://www.lcisd.org/students-
parents/general-information

P.E. Uniforms
All P.E. and Dance students must dress out  
every day. P.E. uniforms are available for  

purchase from the coaches for $25.00  
(shirt and shorts). Lockers are available to  

store items in the dressing rooms.

Homework
Each teacher’s Canvas page will include
homework information for their course.

Lunchtime
A parent can only provide lunch for  

his/her child. Students are not allowed  
to pop popcorn for lunch.
Drinks must be in a bottle.

Communication
A weekly newsletter will be sent out each  

Friday. This newsletter contains  
important information about our  

upcoming events and current programs.
You will receive a phone reminder about

this e-mail each Friday as well.

Cell Phones
Students can only use their phones when  
permitted by a staff member. If a phone  

is taken, there will be a $15.00 fee.

Extracurricular/Clubs
Leaman has a variety of fun  

organizations. Check out our website for  
more information at this link:  

http://www.lcisd.org/campuses/leamanj 
h/extracurricular

Uniform/Dress Code
Leaman Junior High follows the dress  
code policy in the LCISD Secondary  

handbook at this link:  
http://www.lcisd.org/students-

parents/general-information
When a student is out of dress code, he  

or she will be required to change.

Birthdays
Gifts, cakes, cupcakes, balloons, treat  
bags, and flowers are not to be sentto  
school. Invitations to individual parties  

are not to be distributed at school,  
during class time.

Lockers
Lockers are optional. There is a mass  

check out at the beginning of each year.  
At any other time, if your student wants a  

locker, they will contact Jennifer Leslie  
jleslie@lcisd.org

Transportation changes
Submit all changes by 3:15 each day.  

Students cannot ride the bus home with  
other students due to limited seating.

Textbooks
Consumable workbooks and textbooks  

will be provided in the classroom.
Textbooks (for home usage) can be  

checked out from Delana Jones  
djones@lcisd.org

(if available)

Conferences
To set up a conference with a teacher,  
counselor, or principal, please contact  

them directly via e-mail or phone.

mailto:smarino@lcisd.org
http://www.lcisd.org/students-parents/general-information
http://www.lcisd.org/campuses/leamanjh/extracurricular
http://www.lcisd.org/students-parents/general-information
mailto:jleslie@lcisd.org
mailto:djones@lcisd.org

